Black Knights Car Club
Estherview, lowa
November 7, 2023

The Black Knights Car Club of Estherview, lowa November 7, 2023 meeting was held at the
Estherview VFW. President Denny Hoouseman called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm with 16
members present.

Secretary's Report:
Secretary Gary Crandall read the October 2023 meeting minutes. The minutes were approved as
read.

Treasurer's Report:

Treasurer Robert L'Heareux reported that income during October was $7742.00. We have a
positive bank balance. Dues are $20.00 per year and can be paid at the monthly meeting or mailed to
Robert L'Heareux at 1517 250" Ave. Spirit Lake, IA. 51360.

Correspondence:

Received thankyou's from Emmitt County,Clay County and Spencer Regional Health Care
Ambulance Sevices for donations given to them in October.

Received thankyou from Spencer Hope Church for the October donation to their Trunk and
Treats activity. Over 1200 people participated.

Received thankyou from Spirit Lake Food Pantry for October donation.

Business:

Received a donation request from Feed our Children through the Spencer schools. They feed 200
children per week at a cost of $5000.00 per week. A motion was made and approved to donate $500.00
to the Spencer Feed our Children.

Motion was made and approved to donate $200.00 to the Ministers Association with Emmitt
County for a Christmas project they have.

Motion made and approved to donate $300.00 to the Rueben Fischer family in Milford, IA.
Rueben who was 50 yrs. old recently passed away.

Nine applied for our annual college scholarship. Motion was made and approved to award
$500.00 to two individuals who the scholarship committee agreed on.

Other Business:

Rockwell City Garage Tour on Saturday.

NEED a Chairman for the Estherview Sweet Corn Days Car Show!!!

A motion was made and passed to NOT have Monthly Meetings for January, February, and
March 2024.

It was decided to not have a Christmas Party.

Awards will be given to Ladies who helped with the Spencer Drags at the December meeting.

The Club had a lenghly discusion about the Car Shows and Drags and Friday night cruises.The
attendance, amount of work required, number of volunteers and finances. We decided to continue this
discusion at the December meeting.

The Club has given Over $50,000.00 in donations since started.



Eric Anderson volunteered to write a letter about the Black Knights that could be run in the paper
to advertise the Club. Explain who we are, what we do in the community, our mission.
The Club provided a car at a October 16 wedding.

Adjourn:
A motion was made and approved to adjourne at 8:00 pm.

Submitted by:
Submitted by Secretary Gary Crandall



